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COMMISSIONERS P.O. Box 35000
(406) 256-2701 Billings, MT 59107-5000
(406) 256-2777 (FAX) bocc@yellowstonecountymt.gov

September 19, 2023

Director Beatty

Montana Department of Revenue
PO Box 8018

Helena MT 59604-8018

Director Beatty:

We are in receipt of your letter indicating the State of Montana has finished calculating the
number of mills for fiscal year 2024 that the board of county commissioners are to levy upon all
property in the State. Please confirm for us the actual calculated levy authority under MCA 15-
10-420(8) and what that reduction amounts to for each of the levies (22, 33, and 40).

Additionally, since you are requesting the board of county commissioners levy above that
calculated limitation, please advise us who is making the determination to levy mills in excess of
the calculation you are required to perform under 15-10-420(8). The board of county
commissioners is to perform an administrative task of setting the levy on the tax bill and we need
to know who has authorized the increase in property taxes by adjusting the mills above the cap
calculated under 15-10-420.

Sincerely,

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
YELLOWSTONE COUNTY, MONTANA

John Ostlund, Chair

Mark Morse, Member

Donald W. Jones, Member



